
From: David Light   
Sent: Tuesday, September 12, 2023 10:13 AM 
To: Planning Commission <PlanningCommission@cityofsanmateo.org> 
Cc: Manira Sandhir <msandhir@cityofsanmateo.org>; Patrice Olds <polds@cityofsanmateo.org>; City 
Council (San Mateo) <CityCouncil@cityofsanmateo.org> 
Subject: Comments on San Mateo General Plan Draft EIR 
 
Dear San Mateo Planning Commission, 
 
I would like to comment on sections of the Draft Environmental Impact Report (EIR) for the Draft 
General Plan 2040. 
 
There is a seismic hazard map in Section 4.6 on Geology and Soils showing the risk of soil liquefaction 
during a major earthquake. In this map of San Mateo the liquefaction risk is divided into two regions, a 
moderate risk region roughly from the downtown to Hwy 101 and a high risk region from Hwy 101 to 
the Bay. I am concerned that developers will certainly prefer to locate new multi-story projects on lower 
risk areas rather than on historic landfill areas that are at higher risk.  However, many of our single 
family and duplex home neighborhoods are currently located on the desirable moderate risk 
liquefaction areas.  These single family home neighborhoods should not be displaced by large 
developments. San Mateo needs to protect and preserve our charming older homes in single family and 
duplex neighborhoods that make San Mateo a desirable place to live. 
 
Section 4.7 on Greenhouse Gas Emissions discusses the need to reduce carbon dioxide from home 
appliances, cars and trucks.  New developments located near Caltrain or SamTrans public transportation 
stops are routinely allowed to provide less parking spaces in their plans.  However, there is a continued 
lack of cooperation between Caltrain and BART and there is low ridership on SamTrans and Caltrain, so 
our city planners need to be realistic about the use of public transportation by workers and residents in 
San Mateo. New building projects must provide adequate parking spaces and include parking with 
chargers for electric cars as a more realistic solution to greenhouse gas emissions. 
 
Thank you for considering my comments! 
 
- David Light 

 

 




